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Note of last LGA Executive meeting 
 

Title: 
 

LGA Executive 

Date: 
 

Thursday 12 September 2019 

Venue: Westminster Room, 8th Floor, 18 Smith Square, London, SW1P 3HZ 
  

 
Attendance 
An attendance list is attached as Appendix A to this note 

 
 

Item Decisions and actions  
 

1   Declarations of Interest 
  

 

 The Chairman welcomed new members of the LGA Executive for their appointment 
for the 2019/20 meeting year. The Chairman also expressed his congratulations on 
behalf of the LGA to Cllr Debbie Wilcox on having received a peerage as a part of 
Theresa May’s Resignation Honours. 
 
The Chairman noted apologies from the following; 

 Cllr Clive Woodbridge (Ind) 

 Cllr Anne Western CBE (Lab) 

 Cllr Annoinette Bramble (Lab) 

 Cllr David Finch (Con) 

 Cllr Peter John OBE (Lab) 

 Cllr Debbie Wilcox (Lab) 

 Cllr Stephen Houghton CBE (Lab)  

 Cllr Simon Henig CBE (Lab) 

 Cllr Nicholas Rushton (Con) 

 Cllr Peter Box CBE (Lab) 

 Cllr Nick Forbes CBE (Lab) 
 
The Chairman also noted the following substitutes; 

 Cllr Georgia Gould (Lab) as a substitute for Cllr Peter John OBE representing 
London Councils 

 Cllr Ian Stephens (Ind) as a substitute for Cllr Clive Woodbridge 

 Cllr Linda Haysey (Con) as a substitute for Cllr David Finch representing East 
of England LGA 

 Cllr Mohammed Butt (Lab) as a subtitute for Cllr Nick Forbes CBE 
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 

 

2   Membership, Terms of Reference and Appointments to the LGA's Governance 
Structures for 2019/2020 
  

 

 The  LGA Executive noted:  
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1. the Executive’s membership for 2019/20; 
2. the Executive’s Terms of Reference; and 
3. appointments to the LGA’s governance structures for 2019/20. 
 

3   Local Government preparedness for Brexit 
  

 

 The Chairman welcomed Cllr Kevin Bentley, Chairman of the LGA Brexit Taskforce, 
who updated the Executive on the LGA’s work in preparing for Brexit.  
 
In the discussion that followed, the following points were raised;  
 

 Cllr Bentley confirmed he had met the new Secretary of State twice to discuss 
this since the changes in the new government.  

 Concerns were still being emphasised to the Government around secondary 
ports and Cllr Bentley clarified that a great deal of work had been done on this 
issue.  

 It was also emphasised that the Brexit Task Force continued to push for 
assurance from central government to be ready to fund required improvements 
in local infrastructure. 

 Cllr Bentley informed Members that over a million had applied for settled 
status in the UK so far. He indicated that the Government had informed him no 
one had yet had their settled status rejected. 

 It was also emphasised that the Brexit Task Force were pushing for clarity 
regarding the UK Shared Prosperity Fund.  He was pressing for councils to 
have a central role. 

 The Task Force would be seeking clarity on entitlement of non-UK EU citizens 
to vote in future UK elections. 

 Concerns were raised regarding settled status and the claim from Government 
that no one had yet had their settled status rejected. Members raised 
examples where acquiring settled status was proving challenging for residents. 

 A concern was raised regarding whether students, who were being offered to 
stay an extra two years after studying, would have the opportunity to apply for 
settled status if this allowed them to reach five years of residency. Cllr Bentley 
confirmed he would look into this. 

 
Decision 
 
The LGA Executive considered the report and raised issues to be captured in the 
LGA’s ongoing Brexit work. 
 

 

4   Business Rates Retention and Fair Funding Review Update 
  

 

 Cllr Richard Watts, Chair of the Resources Board said that this report provides a 
summary of progress on the Fair Funding Review and Business Rates Retention work 
programmes since the last meetings of Leadership Board and Executive. 
 
He pointed members to the recent government announcement that 75 per cent 
business rates retention and the Fair Funding Review will be delayed by a year to 
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implementation in April 2021. He noted that, as planned, the 2019/20 75 per cent 
business rates retention pilots would not continue in 2020/21 as they were a one-year 
exercise. He also informed members that the 100 per cent business rates retention 
pilots, with a ratified devolution deal, will continue in 2020/21. 
 
The additional funding for Special Education needs and Disabilities (SEND), 
announced in advance of the 2019 Spending Round, was welcomed. A concern was 
raised that the additional funding may go into Dedicated Schools Grant and local 
authorities are financing SEND from resources outside the DSG. Cllr Watts agreed 
that the extra money should be used to provide additional resources to councils for 
SEND and not to put money into the mainstream Schools Budget. He said that we 
were seeking clarification from the DfE that the money would be baselined. 
 
The Chairman emphasised that it was his understanding that the intent of the extra 
resources was that they would be incremental.  
 
Decision 
 
The LGA Executive noted the progress update, including the announcement by the 
Secretary of State that implementation of further business rates retention and the Fair 
Funding review will be delayed until 2021/22. 
 

5   2019 Spending Round and 2020 Spending Review 
  

 

 Cllr Watts introduced the report providing a summary of the key announcements in the 
2019 Spending Round relevant to local government and gave an update on LGA 
activity carried out before the announcement. He expressed his thanks to Members 
and Officers for all of their hard work in lobbying for this. He explained this included 
more than £3.5 billion for council services including a referendum limit of 2 per cent 
and the opportunity for local authorities to levy a 2 per cent adult social care precept. 
Cllr Watts emphasised that how the additional £1 billion for social care is distributed 
between local authorities will be discussed with Government. He also emphasised the 
need to focus on the longer-term view with a multi-year Spending Review in 2020 and 
pointed members to LGA planned activity ahead of the announcement next year. 
 
The Chairman emphasised that the LGA would push for the additional resources and 
future settlements to be more long term. 
 
In response to a query as to how quickly the date for receiving the Local Government 
Settlement would be established Sarah Pickup, Deputy Chief Executive, explained 
that the Government were aiming for early December. She raised that an autumn 
budget was still anticipated. Sarah also explained that Councils could now plan their 
budgets for 2020/21 with reasonable confidence. 
 
In response to a query raised as to whether the LGA should have a more joined up 
lobbying campaign on lobbying the Welsh Government to give more resources to 
Welsh local authorities, that the Welsh LGA takes the lead on this work. The 
Chairman tasked Resources Board with considering how to join up with Welsh LGA in 
advance of the 2020 Spending Review.  
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Decision 
 
The LGA Executive noted the report. 
 
Action 
 
The Resources Board to consider potential joint work with  the Welsh LGA. 
 

6   Note of the last Leadership Board meeting - Tabled 
  

 

 The LGA Executive noted the minutes of the LGA Leadership Board meeting held on 
11 September 2019.  
 

 

7   Note of last LGA Executive meeting 
  

 

 The LGA Executive noted the minutes of the previous meeting of the LGA Executive 
held on 18 July 2019.  
 

 

8   Confidential note of last LGA Executive 
  

 

 The LGA Executive noted the confidential minutes of the previous meeting of the LGA 
Executive held on 18 July 2019.  
 

 

 
Appendix A -Attendance  

 
Position/Role Councillor Authority 
   
Cllr James Jamieson (Chairman) Central Bedfordshire Council 
Cllr Izzi Seccombe OBE (Vice Chairman) Warwickshire County Council 
Cllr Howard Sykes MBE (Vice-Chair) Oldham Metropolitan Borough Council 
Cllr Marianne Overton MBE (Vice-Chair) Lincolnshire County Council 

 
Cllr John Fuller OBE South Norfolk District Council 
Cllr David Simmonds CBE Hillingdon London Borough Council 
Cllr Robert Alden Birmingham City Council 
Cllr Peter Fleming OBE Sevenoaks District Council 
Cllr Ian Hudspeth Oxfordshire County Council 
Cllr David Renard Swindon Borough Council 
Cllr Kevin Bentley Essex County Council 
Cllr Michael Payne Gedling Borough Council 
Cllr Simon Blackburn Blackpool Council 
Cllr Richard Watts Islington Council 
Cllr Ruth Dombey OBE Sutton London Borough Council 
Cllr Gerald Vernon-Jackson CBE Portsmouth City Council 
Cllr Paul Woodhead Cannock Chase District Council 
Cllr Rosemarie Harris Powys County Council 
Cllr John Hart South West Councils 
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Cllr Roy Perry Hampshire County Council 
Cllr David Williams County Councils Network (CCN) 

 
  

 
Apologies: Cllr Nick Forbes CBE Newcastle upon Tyne City Council 
 Cllr Peter Box CBE Wakefield Metropolitan District Council 
 Cllr Anne Western CBE Derbyshire County Council 
 Cllr Anntoinette Bramble Hackney London Borough Council 
 Sir Richard Leese CBE Manchester City Council and City Regions 

Board 
 Cllr Judith Blake CBE Leeds City Council 
 Cllr Clive Woodbridge Epsom and Ewell Borough Council 
 Cllr David Finch Essex County Council 
 Cllr Simon Henig CBE Association of North East Councils 
 Cllr Peter John OBE Southwark Council 
 Cllr Debbie Wilcox Newport City Council 
 Cllr Nicholas Rushton East Midlands Councils 
 Sir Stephen Houghton 

CBE 
SIGOMA 

 Alderman Sir David 
Wootton 

Local Partnerships 

 


